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November 4, 2005
TO:  
  Chief, HRMS
SUBJ:   (UPDATED) 2005 Federal Employees Health Benefits (FEHB) Program Open Season:  Significant Plan Changes *Note changes that occurred after October 13, 2005
This flyer announces the issuance of the Office of Personnel Management’s (OPM) Updated Benefits Administration Letter (BAL) 05-405, concerning significant plan changes for the 2005 Federal Employee Health Benefits (FEHB) Open Season.  Note that the original BAL 05-405, without these latest updates, is on OPM’s Web site at http://www.opm.gov/retire/asd/htm/2005/05-405.asp. 
BAL 05-405 (Updated version) transmits significant corrections and changes that occurred after October 13, 2005, affecting certain FEHB Plans during the upcoming FEHB Open Season.  

Human Resources Offices (HR) are advised to carefully review BAL 05-405 and notify those employees whose FEHB plans are terminating that they must select a new plan this open season. Employees not selecting another FEHB plan will not have coverage in 2006.  Likewise, employees who are enrolled in a FEHB plan that is dropping an option must also choose a new plan or they will be automatically transferred to the plan’s remaining option.  Employees whose FEHB plan is reducing their service area, who do not choose a new FEHB plan will have to travel to their plan’s remaining service area to receive full benefits.  HR offices are strongly encouraged to remind employees to check their FEHB plan brochure carefully to see if there have been any changes to their plan coverage that may affect them.
HR offices are encouraged to visit OPM’s Web site at http://www.opm.gov/insure/health/bal/2005.asp for the most up-to-date FEHB information.  OPM urges HR offices to accept belated FEHB enrollments from employees affected by Hurricanes Katrina and Rita.
If you have questions regarding this flyer, you may email or call Elizabeth A. White at (202) 273-9801, Christopher Morris at (202) 273-9886, Therese M. Kilgore at (202) 273-8258, Donna Taylor at 
(202) 273-7668, or Deborah Brodbeck via email.
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